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December 16th, 2021 

Dear EWG Families, 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support as we continue to navigate the ongoing COVID-19 Global Pandemic. The following are some important announcements for parents and guardians:

1. The last day before the holidays for grade 6 students Friday, December 17th.  Grade 7 and 8 students’ last day will be Tuesday, December 21st.    

2. There is a FREE turkey dinner tomorrow, December 17, for all EWG students! This is the only meal served on that day. Next week there will be a limited menu at the cafeteria for Grade 7 and 8 students (burgers, wraps, sandwiches and pizza.) 

3. As part of EECD’s Winter Testing Program, all students will receive rapid testing kits this week. We will let families know when we receive these kits from the province and provide further instructions at that time
4. A School Winter Plan was released yesterday by the province.  You can access the document here 

 https://www2.gnb.ca/content/dam/gnb/Departments/ed/pdf/K12/k-8-winter-plan.pdf . 

Most protocols are already in place at EWG; however, there will be some changes in our school operations.  In preparation for this, we are asking for proof of vaccine ahead of time for those students participating in activity-period clubs. By January 10th, all students must provide proof of vaccination in order to participate in intramurals occurring both indoors and outdoors, such as ball hockey, basketball, pickle ball, volleyball, etc. All other clubs running during activity period will require proof of vaccination if we move to alert “Level 2”, so we are collecting vaccination information ahead of time. (Note: If the school moves to Alert Level 2 unvaccinated students will not be allowed to participate in intramurals or clubs, including those in grade 6. For that reason, we are asking for proof of vaccination ahead of time.)
Proof of vaccination may be provided through email at shaun.fletcher@nbed.nb.ca or may be presented to the administration at the main office.  Sign-up for activities will be starting on January 10th, the day students return, so it is important to provide proof of vaccination prior to that.

Thank you for your continued patience. Rest assured, student safety remains our highest priority. 

Sincerely, 

Gregory Theriault 

Principal EWG
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